
 

 
 

 

TO:          Valued Customer 

FROM:     APPS Cargo Terminals 

DATE:      November 19, 2021 

 

Due to extreme weather in BC has resulted in flash flooding and mudslides which have 

compromised all major rail and road thoroughfares in and out of BC. 

 

The 2 major highways - Highway 1 (Trans-Canada Highway) and Highway 5 (Coquihalla 

Highway) will continue to remain closed for the foreseeable future.  We are awaiting updates on 

the only other option, which is Highway 3 (Hope Princeton). 

  

This routing will add considerably to the transit time compared to our normal routes, which utilizes 

highway 5 and highway 1. We anticipate delays in service of one or more days and additional 

costs as well. The following surcharge will apply when the alternative routing is used and is to 

compensate for the extra hours and miles involved. 

  

Cost recovery surcharge of $1.90 per cwt (min $25.00, max $580.00, per shipment) will be added 

to all shipments until further notice.   

 

This surcharge will apply to any freight moving to and from Vancouver from any of our service 

centers within BC or AB.   

 

Please note the Kicking Horse Canyon closure surcharge is still in effect. 

  

We look forward to returning to normal operations and will keep you informed as we move 

forward. 

 

 


